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Thank you Mister President, 

The Czech Republic aligns itself with the EU statement.

At the outset, let me reiterate that we condemn in the strongest terms Russia’s unprovoked, unjustified and illegal war of aggression against Ukraine. Russia must immediately cease its military attacks and withdraw its forces from the entire territory of Ukraine. We are horrified by the atrocities committed by the Russian troops against civilians in Mariupol, Bucha, Izyum and elsewhere in Ukraine. Reports of the sexual and gender-based violence as a method of warfare, deportation of civilians to territories under Russian control and the so-called “filtration camps” are extremely concerning. Those responsible for the countless human rights violations and war crimes committed in Ukraine must be held to account.
We strongly condemn the escalating repressions against political oppositions, civil society, human rights defenders, and independent journalists in Russia. Ordinary citizens in the country are targeted simply for speaking out against the government’s false narrative regarding the ongoing war. We repeat our call for the immediate and unconditional release of all political prisoners, such as Vladimir Kara-Murza and Yuriy Dmitriev. 
We remain deeply concerned about the continued systematic human rights violations in Belarus which include attacks against civil society, journalists, independent media and all active citizens. Courts in the country continue to pronounce harsh purely politically motivated sentences and prisoners are faced with harsh treatment including torture. Furthermore, we urge Belarus to refrain from any further engagement in the Russian aggression against Ukraine. 
We welcome the release of the OHCHR report regarding the human rights concerns in Xinjiang, China, which highlights the serious human rights violations against minorities in the region. We remain seriously concerned about the existence the political re-education camps and we urge the Chinese authorities to close them down. We reiterate our call for an immediate release of all human rights defenders, journalists and lawyers who have been detained for exercising their basic rights, including Ilham Tohti, Guo Feixiong and Huang Xueqin. We are also worried about the situation in Hong Kong, including the impact of the National Security Law.
We remain very concerned about the serious human rights violations in Venezuela. We condemn the continued persecution of members of the opposition, human rights defenders and media workers. We express our full support to the Fact Finding Mission and regret that it has not been granted access to the country. 
We are seriously concerned about the excessive use of force by Iranian authorities against nonviolent protestors. 

We further continue to be concerned about the persistent human rights violations and abuses in Syria and their impact on the civilian population. 

With regard to the situations in Afghanistan, Myanmar and Ethiopia, we would like to refer to our statements during the respective interactive dialogues.
